Minutes of the DRC General Assembly Meeting  in Cluj – Napoca at the Babes Bolyai University, Romania, on 25 September 2004

Prof. Marga, President of the Babes-Bolyai University and Prof Wilhelm, Rector of the Charles University in Prague and President of the DRC, opened the General Assembly meeting and greeted the participants.

Prof. Marga gave a presentation of the Babes-Bolyai University and its faculties. He informed the meeting about the academic orientation of the university, its  position in the region and about the plans for the future in the field of internationalisation. He devoted special attention to the Faculty of Economics where the meeting was held.

Prof. Wilhelm noted that 16 members of the General Assembly were present. 

He reported on the Activities of the DRC in the academic year 2003/04. 

Activities:

He reported on one Presidency and one Permanent Committee meeting, both held in Prague.

All the participants of the Permanent Committee meeting in Prague gratefully acknowledged  the written report on activities of the Institute for Danube Region and Central Europe prepared by Mag. Gerald Rosskogler and István Tarossy from Pecs. 

The report contained information relating to the 1st DRC Summer School for Regional Co-operation in Pecs (8-14 August 2004) and the collection of innovative research projects for the Central Europe and Anton Gindely Award. 

On 25 September  2004 the President of DRC received 17 projects from Mag. Rosskogler (IDM). Three of these projects will be nominated for the award. The award ceremony will take place in Vienna on 24 January 2005.

Membership fees

Charles University in Prague has received 3.273,87 EUR from the Comenius University in Bratislava. All the money was used to cover part of expenses of the General Conference and General Assembly held in Prague in September 2003.

On 15 September, Charles University had received 34 membership fees from 46 members, It is expected that the universities that have not  paid will send their fees to Charles University in Prague by the end of the year 2004.

Web page

is very carefully administered and regularly updated by Mag. Gerald Rosskogler (www.d-r-c.org) 

Applications for membership and withdrawals

Charles University has not received any applications for membership or for withdrawal. Currently, 46 members are registered.

Prof. Wilhelm reported on the proposal of the Permanent Committee meeting in Cluj  (held prior to the General Conference), for membership fees to be raised from 100 EUR to 500 ,- EUR. 

In this connection Prof. Marga argued that new activities justified the rise in the membership fees - for example : 

the publication of a bulletin on activities of interest to other partners

contribution to this bulletin

support for the DRC Summer School

Publication on the General Conference of the DRC

Prof.Wilhelm proposed the organisation of a conference in Prague under the auspices of the DRC on the theme “Human Resources and the European Union”  - with the participation of an expert from the EU and others who will report on EU projects, how to get involved in them and how to find European partners for particular projects.  

Prof. Wilhelm also initiated the creation of a working group to deal with the strategy of the DRC.  He proposed that Prof. Devinsky be a key figure in this work, since he has experience in Danube rectors’ conference work and is also very well informed on political issues.

In accordance with the Statutes of the DRC prof. Andrei Marga, President of the Babes-Bolyai University in Cluj, was appointed  President of the DRC for the academic year 2004/5,  Prof. Jasna Mencer, Rector of Zagreb University  has been nominated as one Vice-President of the DRC and Prof. Ivan Wilhelm as the other Vice- President  of the DRC for the academic year 2004/5.

Prof Wilhelm summed up the conclusions of the General Assembly meeting as follows:

· Initiation of a meeting of rectors concerning the formulation of the strategy statement

· The creation of a special programme in the infrastructure field  in relation to the  educational system

· The organisation of a seminar on how to identify and get involved in a European programme. 
· The creation of a working group on DRC strategy  
· Increase of the membership fees  for the year 2005  is conditioned by :

1) rules of admission of newcomers (universities with doctoral studies)

2) drawing up of a plan for the  next  academic year

3) organisation of common activities (summer school, seminars, workshops act.)

All members of the DRC are cordially invited to make suggestions arising from the conclusions from the General Assembly with regard to:   

Election of the new President and the new Vice-President

nomination of a candidate for the working group

proposed plan for the next year – suggestions






         Deadline : 
22 October 2004 

Report prepared by Ivana Halašková, Prague  
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